Minutes from the Landscaping Committee Meeting – 2/11/14

Report from Joe Rexing:  Joe gave the committee an overview of the new traffic circle which will serve as a new entrance to the University as well as to the administrative building.  It will give us better traffic flow, be safer for pedestrians , will create a new drop off and pick up area and will flow into lot 10 as well.  Construction will begin this spring and there will be no parking on UMBC Boulevard while the construction is taking place.  Part of this construction will be finished by Fall of 2014 with the rest done by the summer of 2015.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There will be new lighting across campus using new technologies.  After much research it has been decided that our lighting will be illuminating out rather than down in most places.  This will make many areas more inviting, safer and more cost effective.  The new lights will also be environmentally friendly. New lighting will be installed in  new construction and in phases for existing locations over many years. 
The library pond will be improved fencing is up .
The New Event Center and Arena  - Joe and his group are in the process of selecting an architect.  This should be completed by the Fall of 2017
Parking Improvements – 400 new spaces near the Walker Avenue Apartments .  These are especially important because of parking lost in the new traffic circle.
West Hills Apartments – Renovations will start this fall to be completed by fall 2016
Central Lawn – looking at various ideas for improvement – no date set yet.
Roof of Administration building – will be a Green Roof project – Fall 2015
Reports by students:  Garden – Pansy Project – Mary Cravens – presented a well documented plan to plant black and yellow pansies in the shape of True Grit on the hillside of Erickson Field.  Mary gave us a handout which explains in some detail what she is trying to accomplish.  There was much discussion in the committee about the pros and cons of the idea.  Of most concern was the lack of attention in the summer but it was decided that if the project was not successful, it would simply return to its present state.  The funding is in question at this time.
Garden – Food – An update was provided by                               , who has been working on this project for quite some time.  He has gotten a good deal of by-in by the academic community, including LLC, and the Linehan Scholars.  He has also talked to a lot of potential partners outside of the UMBC community.   There are many food coalitions and community outreach programs which are interested in fresh, organically raised food.  The funding is still in question, although it sounds as if Prove-It could possibly be a good source.  Again, there was much  discussion in the group who think this may be an idea whose time has come if we can be sure that the garden will get the proper care that is needed.
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Terry Aylsworth

